
West Northumberland Girls Hockey Association 
Executive Committee Meeting 

Date: October 13, 2009 
 
 
In attendance    Chris Davidson, Trish, Dean, Jim, Jenn S, Dave P. Christina, Lynda  
 
Not enough for a quorum. 
 
MINUTES    Deferred to next meeting 
 
REGISTRAR'S REPORT 
 
Suzanne sent an email, Dean read the report. 
 
SPONSORSHIP REPORT 
 
Team banners are completed. Still waiting for some jerseys 
A sponsor approached Lynda about a vest. It was agreed to with specific detailing as per the policy and 
safety concerns. 
 
OWHA REPORT 
 
Trish recommends the executive watch Power Point Presentation Safety, Screening, Risk Management 
Police & Hockey Perspective. -Trish has 2009/2010 OWHA Handbooks for all Teams 
Equipment Report- Two sets of goalie equipment have been ordered for House League. -Midget C 
sweaters have been ordered. 
 
DEVELOPMENT REPORT 
 
There were 4 goalies at the clinic. There is NO Charge for goalies to attend. Jim will ensure the H.L. 
goalies are aware of the clinics. 
 
LLHL REPORT 
 
IT Sports Access works with the OWHA. They have had technical Problems but are fine now. 
 
TOURNAMENT REPORT 
 
Tournament of Hope was a huge success. Thirty one teams, lots of coverage 
The CWHL will not be at the winter tournament as too many players are 
at the Olympics. Suggestion: To have all 8 Ladies teams at the opening of the new arena. To have 
WNGHA host their opening weekend (CWHL teams) Suggestion: At our Winter Tournament have the 
Opening Ceremonies include thanking the sponsors & handing out plaques. Also, after singing Oh 
Canada, showcase the Midget AA team. 
 
 
 
 
 



HOUSE LEAGUE REPORT 
 
There are 6 teams; Clarington & Belleville are on board. A request to have an Atom player move up as a 
Peewee goalie was discussed. Dave asked if the request to play alongside a specific player was 
requested on the registration form. The answer being no, the request was thrown out. 
All teams have shared practice ice. 
Police checks, Christina will send out an email to all managers asking to bring ID to the rink beginning 
this weekend. Hope to have them all done by Nov. 1, then will begin H.L. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

1. Chris D- needs schedules to book referees. 
2. Trish (again) OWHA- There is a female Pond Hockey tourney in the Sault in Feb. 
3. Clarified costs for Midget C for provincials. 
4. Trish recommends you read the aforementioned Hand Book! 

 
ADJOURNMENT   Meeting adjourned 8:35 
 


